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 From the Pastorõs Desk:  òItõs Summer! Letõs Get Out There!ó 
 
 As I reflect back upon this year, there have been ñgiftsò that have emerged out of the global pandemic. 
For the better part of a year, many of us were quarantined or had to work at home. This mandatory require-
ment was no respecter of ages or backgrounds. Everyone was living full time at home.  For the first time I 
really took time to see my neighbors. The streets were quiet with the absence of cars driving by. No one had 
anywhere the needed to go. There were all kinds of people and their pets walking up and down my street at 
all times of the day. At night and especially on Sundays I would hear one neighbor playing Christian music 
from his garage while his kids played basketball in the streets. I saw many of my neighbors embarking on 
home and garden projects. Some of the children rode their bicycles up and down our long drive way at the 
parsonage. My next door neighbor from Italy stopped by and asked if it would be ok to get some trimmings 
from our rose bush. He also gave me instructions on how to better prune it from now on. I realize I have 
lived on Paragon Drive for six years now and it took a pandemic for me to get out of the house into the 
neighborhood! 
 Maybe you have had a similar experience? What I learned through this past year is no matter where we 
come from, everyone has the same need and that is to be known and to belong. A couple of months ago we 
studied ñMaking Room for Neighborsò by Max Lucado in the on-line Bible Study on Monday nights. As I read 
the book, an idea started to emerge: what if we did this? What if we made room for our neighbors in our 
homes? Max Lucado offered a few tips: 1) Extend a personal invitation for a dinner, party, or gathering; 2) 
Meet them at the door with a hearty ñWelcome!ò; 3) When they leave, offer a blessing. Speak good words 
into their lives. Offer to pray for them. Thank them for sharing their time. 
 Well we now have an opportunity to do just that! The quarantine has been lifted. Our priorities have 
changed. Spending time with people is an even more precious gift to us. We want to help you get to know 
your neighbors. Every Friday night during July and August we will be planning pop-up events in neighbor-
hood backyards. The ingredients are simple: someone agrees to host the event, invitations to the congrega-
tion and your neighbors are extended, light refreshments are offered, a short worship service and prayer are 
shared. Our first gathering will be held on July 2 at 6pm in our church pavilion. Since it is July 4th 
weekend, we will be hosting a cookout.  We hope you can attend and bring your neighbors. On July 9th I 
will be hosting the second one at the parsonage on 1631 Paragon Drive. Stay tuned to the other pop-up 
places. We might just be in your neighborhood. Would you consider hosting a Backyard Bible Fellowship? 
Would you consider going to one? If so contact me or Joanne in the church office. When Jesus was asked 
which is the greatest commandment, He responded:  ôLove the Lord your God with all your heart and 
with all your soul and with all your mind and with all your strength. The second is this: ôLove your 
neighbor as yourself.ôôò (Mark 12:30-31, NIV). Itôs summer! Letôs get out there! 
 
In Christ Alone, Pastor Mary  

THINGS TO KEEP IN MIND 
NEWSLETTER 

The newsletter will continue to be 
mailed and emailed.   The news-
letter deadline is the 20th of each 
month.   You can email your article  

at mtcarmelum@aol.com .  
.   

PHONE SYSTEM 
A note to all members, our phone 
system is up and you can leave a 
message.  
Follow these steps: 
Press 1 to speak with the 
     Secretary 
Press 2 to speak with Pastor Mary 
Press 3 to leave a message with     
     the Secretary 
Press 4 to leave a message with  
     Pastor Mary 

 
UPDATE:WORSHIP SERVICES 
We opened our church build-
ing for in-person worship ser-
vices and group meetings with 
not restrictions on capacity in 

the sanctuary, the other 
rooms as we can and be safe 
with social distancing. We  will 
continue to do our live mes-
sages from Pastor Mary via 
Facebook or through the 

church web Sundays at 10am. 
Facebook is posted at 
www.facebook.com/

mtcarmelumcofws 

under 
Mount Carmel  

United Methodist Church.     
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CONNECT 



2    Jim Stalnaker 
4     Emmett Acevedo 
9     Roger Gordon 
11   C.O. Setzer 
12   Mary Sue Harwood 
15   Lori Ross 
16   Dan Mallary 
18   Shay Shillito 
       Greg Proctor 
19   Dwight Tuttle 
       Jean Pope 
      Jeff Garris 
      Diane Peck 
       Sabrina van de Velde 
20   Rick Sizemore 
21   Daryl Crews 
       Joshua Shields 
22   Elizabeth Goode 
      Lynn Harmon 
      Justin Jacobs 
      Peggy Nuckolls 
24  Aaron McDaniel 
26  Dylan Ray Luper 
      Ruby Proctor 
27  Rhonda Howe 
      Wayne Nelson 
28  Gayle Miller 
29  James Gray 
30  Alexander Queen 
      John Chucci 
31  Scott Kimel 

NURSING HOMES 
Bettie Rix (Bermuda Commons) 
Leigh McMeans (Bermuda Commons) 
Harrell Dillon (The Oaks) 
Toni Brewer (Thomasville) 
JoAnn Shields (Priddy Manor) 
Barbara Copple (Heritage Woods) 
Richard (James) Cranford (Trinity Elms) 
Mildred Tise (Trinity Glen) 
Kay Peele 
Peggy Bourne 
Betty Beeding 
 
HOMEBOUND & RECOVERING 
Maynard & Martha Teague 
Richard Long 
Danny Culler 
Loretta Myers 
Joe & Jill Chucci 
Judy & Lanny Ledford 
Marilynn Patterson 
Ralph & June Carroll 
Ruby Proctor 
Violet Kimel 
Cynthia Smith  
Tammy Moore 
Ferlin Frye 
James Gray  
Donnie Craver 
Shirley Saunders 
Barbara Copple 
Haley Zappia 
Saundra Little 
Destiny Atwood and her new baby boy, 
 Connor Wayne Vestal, born 6/26/21 
Mary Sue Harwood 
Chet & Debbie Fulcher 
Helene Cox 
Madison Storer 
Ben Tedder 
 
 OTHER 
Our church, city, nation, world 
Loss of jobs, economy 
Students, Teachers, Parents, Schools 
An end to COVID19 Pandemic 
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DƛƊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƛǎ 
tŜŀƴǳǘ .ǳǧŜǊ  
ϧ WŜƭƭȅ  

 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜŀǾŜ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ  
hŶŎŜ ŘƻƻǊǎ ƛƴ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŜŘ ōƻȄΦ  

aƛƭŘǊŜŘ ¢ƛǎŜ 

    
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor Mary gets encouraged by 
Mildred Tise on a recent visit to 
Trinity Glenn. Mildred dearly miss-
es not being able to attend church. 
Your calls and cards are appreciat-
ed. Her address is: 

Mildred Tise 
Trinity Glen 

849 Water Works Rd. Rm#409-A 
Winston-Salem, NC  27101 

Wǳƭȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 General Fund 
 In Memory of Pat Culler 
 From: Danny Culler                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
Childrenôs Camp Fund 
 A contribution from the Menôs Club 
 
Christian Service Class 
In Honor of Doris Darnell 
  and Jane Beeding 
 From: Anonymous  
 
Graveyard 
In Memory of David Patterson, Clay 
Fulcher and Joe Miller 
 From: Anonymous 
   
Love Fund 
In Memory of Patty Hill and 
     And Etta Maynard 
 From:  L.A. & Jean Topping  
 Lawrence & Bernice Hudspeth  
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    The Reopening Committee met on June 24th to discuss the 
latest COVID guidelines from late May and early June given by 
the CDC, the NC Department of Health and our own WNCC.  
While we are going to make 
some long awaited changes 
in our policies, we will continue 
to follow many of the guidelines 
we have been following.  We 
continue to keep our collec-
tive health and wellbeing 
first and fore- most in our deci-
sion making.  COVID is still with us ï each of you know that.  But 
we feel that if we follow our recommendations, we can safely 
make the following changes to our worship and meeting policy.  

The following updates will be effective July 1st. 
¶ On Sunday morning, all persons will continue to check in 

through the Gathering Place, registering your name and 
phone number, then proceed on to Sunday School or the 10 
am morning worship service ï no change to this policy.  If 
you have been fully vaccinated, wearing a masks or face 
shield is no longer a requirement but still an option if you feel 
more comfortable doing so.  If you are not fully vaccinated, 
we ask that you continue to wear a mask or face shield in-
doors.  New signage will be posted throughout the church 
buildings.         

¶ Social distancing will continue to be observed.  The sanctu-
ary pews will have new markings indicating where to sit as 
we continue to keep a respectful distance from each other.  
We ask that people not congregate in the hallways, or the 
narthex so appropriate distancing may be observed.  Pro-
ceed to the outdoor areas to converse.   

¶ If you are outside, masks are not required and are optional. 
¶ During all other meetings, held in the church buildings, we 

request a roster of attendees continue to be kept by the 
meeting coordinator ï again no change to this policy.  As 
noted above, wearing masks are optional during meetings if 
you have been fully vaccinated.  

¶ We are now going to allow the use of the Parlor for small 
groups of 6 persons or less.  If a gathering is scheduled for 
the Parlor, please register your attendance and social dis-
tance during your gathering. 

¶ There is no change for any type of food service, we continue 
to recommend the following: 

§ Serve food, take out style, in covered containers 

§ Do not have buffet lines.  Servers should be utilized and 
servers should wear gloves so multiple people are not 
touching serving utensils, trays, pitchers, etc. 

     The Vision 2021 
Team met on June 
27 to plan a direc-
tion for pur church 
to go now that we 
are fully back open 
again. We added 

two new leaders to the team - Brenda Walburn and Lin Jones - 
bringing our group up to 12 members plus our pastor. We took 
time to give thanks to God for getting us safely through the pan-
demic last year. We acknowledged our losses of dear members 
and also programs and resources. We also recognized we 
gained even more insight and focus on what is important to 
us.  Through prayer and earnestly seeking God's will everyday at 
3pm, our leadership team was able to agree on a Vision state-
ment for 2021: "Mt. Carmel UMC is a place of new beginnings, 
unified in the character of Jesus Christ."  Our Vision Team divid-
ed into sub-groups based on the three important parts to our 
Vision statement: unity, place, and character. We also received 
some generous grants from our district and conference to help 
us accomplish our goals.  
 Group A is working on finding ways to unify our congrega-
tion through church wide mission projects such as developing a 
food distribution ministry, sending out meals to our homebound 
members, partnering with our local schools, planning popup out-
reach events such as the summer Backyard Bible fellowship 
events, drive through children's events, Live Nativity etc. We also 
want to help our church become unified in our welcoming and 
invitational ministry, and enhancing our worship and Sunday 
School opportunities. We are designing tshirts for church to help 
promote Mt. Carmel at all of our outreach events. (*Please see 
the order form in this newsletter.) 
 Group B is working on our place. They are looking at ways 
to update our facility so it will be able to adapt to our growing 
ministry needs both within our congregation and to the communi-
ty. Some of this will be physical changes but others will involve 
technology. We have already added a digital calling post and 
new media screens in the sanctuary. We are working on a new 
more interactive website. The priorities of this group now are to 

§ Drinks should be served in disposable cups with a lid or 
individual cans and bottles 

Not wearing masks indoors for those fully vaccinated is a major, 
long awaited step for Mt. Carmel.  It is much more commonplace 
in many churches and businesses now ï especially within the 
last month.  But please do all you can to keep your brothers and 
sisters in Christ safe by practicing social distancing when at Mt. 
Carmel.   
 Thank You, the Re-opening Committee 
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1. Join us in-house at church or on the internet by 
watching on FACEBOOK LIVE each Sunday at 
10:00am.  

(https://www.facebook.com/mtcarmelumcofws) 
2. Childrenôs Church is held from 9:30ð11:00 am. 
3. Sunday School is held at 8:45 am  
 
*If you have more worship ideas you want to share 
with our team, please contact Brenda Walburn, our 
Worship Committee Chair.  

2021 Scholarship Thank you 

Camp Carousel 

Camp Carousel has offered sup-
port to children , teens, and adults 
who are grieving the death of a 
loved one.  Campers engage in 
supportive activities that encour-
age expression, storytelling, and 
the development of coping skills.  
This yearôs camp is being offered 
July 22-26.  Call (336) 331-1300 
for information about this sum-
merôs Camp Carousel. 
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Dear Mt. Carmel UMC, 
I am writing to you to express my sincere 
gratitude to you for awarding me the Hill 
Scholarship and George Scholarship  Thank 
you from the bottom of my heart, I am hon-
ored by your support and generosity toward 
my pursuit of a nursing degree.  Your gener-
osity has lightened my financial burden and 
enable me to focus on my education.  I am 
currently studying Nursing at ECPI in Char-
lotte, NC.  I am in my final year of nursing 
school and will be graduating in January 

2022.  I have worked hard and thankfully maintained a 3.5 GPA.  Upon 
graduation I plan on continuing my education and pursuing a BSN de-
gree and a MSN thereafter.  I love caring for others and cannot wait to 
give back to the community and help other students life myself achieve 
their goals.   Sincerely,  Dennis Irungu 

June 6: We had a wonderful fellowship, delicious meal, and 
an inspiring devotion on Nehemiah by Rev. Dr. Bob Kuyper 
at our UM Menès breakfast this morning at Mt. Carmel 
UMC. Bob and his wife Elizabeth are a retired clergy family 
from Arizona. Their son lives in Winston-Salem and they 
spend the summers with them. It was so good to see eve-
ryone. We hope everyone will be back to church soon. 

UM Menôs Breakfast in June 

Under 

the  

Sea 

Volunteers Yadkin Valley District was blessed to be Je-
sus hands feet in service. 2 Ramps in Lexington NC. 
Thank you Lord for service opportunity. 

Two More Ramps Built 


